A CCW meeting was held on September 9, 2021 @ 6:30 p.m. in the church social hall.

Present were Colleen Wildt, Denise Kalkhoff & Ruth Hacker.

The meeting was called to order by President Colleen Wildt and she led us in prayer.

Secretary's report was read and approved. There was no correspondence.

Treasurer's report was read and approved. We had expenses of \$120.89 and income of \$750.59. In savings and checking we have \$4818.30.

We talked about the need for the Cheer Committee. Our Shepherd of the Field is Fr. Jeff Horejsi Litchfield, MN.

No Commission Reports.

OLD BUSINESS: Group 5 is next for a funeral.

Church cleaning was not totally completed—most jobs were done and checked off.

Deanery 1 Summer Board meeting update –again the possibility of hosting meeting here.

It was decided to contribute \$250 to Fr. Bruno's India Water Project.

CCW Booklets for 2021-2022 are being worked on.

NEW BUSINESS: Deanery 1 Fall Gathering at St. Catherine's in Redwood Falls will be September 21st. All information can be found in the bulletin.

Respect for Life Sunday is October 3rd.

Fall Beef Dinner is Sunday, October 10th. There will be a Bakeless Bake Sale.

Memorial Mass will be Sunday, November 7th, recognizing those deceased from November 2019—October 31, 2021.

Anointing Mass @ Gil-Mor will be Wednesday, November17th. No time set yet.

Officers of the CCW have decided to have meetings at 10:30 a.m. on the scheduled dates.

Our next meeting will be Thursday, November 11th at 10:30 A.M. in the social hall.

We closed with prayer.

Ruth Hacker, Secretary